

Director's Message

Dear Parents,

I hope that you are well and have had a good week supporting your children's learning. I am sure that you are looking forward to the mid-term break as much as your children and the staff! This has been a very different term from this time last year, in what will be a very different year. However, I do believe that there has been much good learning taking place in the course of the term – especially as students, faculty and parents have adapted to the demands of distance learning and blended learning.

I am very grateful to you all for the support which you are giving to your children and the school. Education has always been a partnership between parents and staff, but that has never been more the case than under blended learning and distance learning. I am very keen to build upon this partnership and to develop more ways in which we can bring parents and staff together. There will be the normal parent conferences coming up next term, but we are looking for more ways to connect. If you have ideas which you would like to share with the school, please email them to one of the Principals or Assistant Principals.

Today is the last day of the CIS Preparatory visit. They have attended classes, spoken to students in both the Primary and the Senior School, as well as to Admin, faculty, staff and parents. I appreciate those parents who were able to give up their time to speak to the visitors. The senior staff will get the feed-back about the visit this afternoon. The whole visit is to help the school prepare for the full accreditation visit in early 2022.

The staff have all been working very hard throughout the term on behalf of the students and I do want to thank them all for the great work which they have been doing in the classroom and in administrative support.

I hope that you will all have a great break with your children in the coming week and I also hope that you will keep safe. We look forward to seeing the students back at school (in person or online) on 25th October.

Best wishes, Stephen Meek

رسالة المدير العام

أولياء الأمور الكرام،

أرجو أن تكونوا جميعًا بصحة جيدة وأن يكون هذا الأسبوع مثمرًا لأبنائكم. إنه على يقيد أننا تتمالّو عبداً إلى عمالة انتم في الفم إلى الأراب عمالية

إني على يقين أننا نتطلّع جميعًا إلى عطلة منتصف الفصل الأول بحماسة لقد كان هذا الفصل مختلفًا تمامًا عن سابقه في العام الماضي ومع ذلك ، أعتقد أنه التعلّم

لقد كان هذا الفصل مختلفًا تمامًا عن سابقه في العام الماضي. ومع ذلك ، أعتقد أنه التعلّم الجيد ما زال مستمرًّا، خاصّة وأن الطّلاب وأعضاء هيئة التدريس وأولياء الأمور قد تكيّفوا مع متطلّبات التعلّم عن بعد والتعلّم المدمج. أنا ممتن جدًا لكم جميعًا على الدعم الذي تقدمونه لأبنائكم والمدرسة، فلطالما كان التّعليم شراكة بين أولياء الأمور والموظفين ، وقد بدا ذلك جليًّا خلال هذة الفترة من التعلم المدمج والتعلم عن بعد.

إِنِّي حُريصٌ جدًّا على بناء هذه الشراكة وتطويرُها بلُّ وإيجاد المزيد من الطُّرق التي يمكننا من خلالها التواصل مع

الآباء والموظفين وجمعهم معًا.

ستعقد اجتماعات أولياء الأمور في الفصل الدراسي القادم ، لكننا نبحث عن المزيد من طرق التواصل. إذا كانت لديكم أفكار تودّون مشاركتها مع المدرسة، فيرجى إرسالها بالبريد الإلكتروني إلى مدراء المدارس أو إلى مساعديهم . اليوم هو آخر يوم للزيارة الأوليّة التي يقوم بها فريق المقيّمين المعيّنين من قبل مجلس المدارس الدولية CIS. لقد انضم أعضاء الفريق للفصول الدراسية (عن بعد) وتحدثوا إلى الطلاب في كل من المدرسة الابتدائية والثانوية، وكذلك إلى الإدارة وأعضاء هيئة التدريس والموظفين وأولياء الأمور، وبهذه المناسبة أقدم شكري لأولياء الأمور الذين تطوّعوا بوقتهم للحديث مع فريق المقيّمين .

سيتم تزويد فريق الإدارة العليا بملاحظات الفريق حول الزيارة بعدظهر اليوم. يجب التنويه هنا إلى أن الزيارة الأولية هي لمساعدة المدرسة على الاستعداد لزيارة الاعتماد الكاملة في أوائل عام 2022.

تعني الموظفين الموظفين الموطفين الموطفين الموطفين المولاب أودّ أن أشكرهم جميعًا على جهودهم الرائعة التي قاموا الموالي الموطفين الموطفين الموطفين المولاب أودّ أن أشكرهم جميعًا على جهودهم الرائعة التي القاموا المها الموطفين الموطفين الموطفين المولاب أودّ أن أشكرهم جميعًا على جهودهم الرائعة التي

نتطلع إلى عودة الطلاب إلى المدرسة (شخصيًا أو عبر الإنترنت) يوم الأحد الموافق 25 أكتوبر.

افضل الأمنيات، ستيفن ميك

October 15, 2020

Dear Parents and Community Members,

First, Thank you all for completing the blended/online survey over the past week. We will be going over the choices during the break and finalizing class adjustments in the week after the break. At that time we will notify you of the upcoming change if your child is transitioning to a completely online setting. This may result in a change of teacher so that we can best align your child's learning for the remainder of the year.

I was so pleased to see that many of our students are returning to school. We have worked very hard to make the school COVID safe and each and every day we disinfect, clean, and diligently wear masks and social distance. The result has been little COVID impact to our students or our school.

After the break we hope to continue towards a more normal school day with ative P.E. classes and a return to our rotating school daily schedule. Our goal is to create consistency of learning while allowing safe interactions between our students ach day at school. We know that school provides necessary connections with their peers and we are endeavouring to do this in a COVID safe environment.



NEXT WEEK IS OUR FALL BREAK

We are hoping our students and family will have a restful break with family and friends. While travel internationally is not possible, there are wonderful places to see in Qatar, and we encourage all our students to be outside enjoying the beautiful weather.



Learning Style Survey

The learning style survey went out last week to all Senior School Parents. If you did not receive it, please fill out the form linked. This is <u>VERY IMPORTANT</u> as it will determine the Learning Delivery for your child for the remainder of the school year. We will continue to support both Online and

Blended Learning for our students, but we will require parents and students to choose which style they prefer, and remain with that learning delivery for the remainder of the school year.

Here is the Learning Styles Survey from QAD Senior School.

Please complete the survey at your earliest convenience.

WE ARE ASKING PARENTS TO PLEASE KEEP ANY CHILDREN HOME THAT PRESENT ANY COVID-LIKE SYMPTOMS WHENEVER THEY ARE OBSERVED!

Blended/Online Learning Calendar until December WINTER

BREAK. Please find the Blended/Online Learning Schedule for the next 2 weeks at this <u>link</u> or below

Thank you,

QAD Senior School Administrative team

Steve Thompson - Principal Rana Al Naji - Assistant Principal Dwayne Smith - Assistant Principal Nicole Anderson - Assistant Principal

أولياء الأمور الأعزاء،

يقوم التعليم ما قبل الجامعي بإصدار نشرة شهرية مشتركة شاملة لتغطية فعاليات ومبادرات المدارس والمراكز والإدارات. وننتهز هذه الفرصة لمشاركتكم اصدار شهر أكتوبر عبر الرابط:

https://bit.ly/3ismBSc

Dear Parents.

Pre-University Education publishes a monthly comprehensive newsletter to cover all respective schools, departments and centers' events and initiatives.

We take this opportunity to share the October issue available via this link:

https://bit.ly/3ismBSc



التقدّم بطلبات التحاق الأشقاء للعام الأكاديمي 2021 - 2022 **مفتوح الآن على مدار شهر أكتوبر (1 - 31 أكتوبر 2020).**

بادر بالتسجيل.

Siblings' admissions now open for the month of October (1–31 October 2020) for the Academic Year 2021-2022.

Apply now.



أولياء الأمور الكرام،

يسًرنا أن نعُلن بأنّ باب التسجيل للعام الدراسيّ القادم 2021-2022 سيفتح لمن لديهم إخوة في أكاديميّة قطر – الدّوحة وذلك لمدة شهر واحد اعتبارًا من 1 أكتوبر وحتى 31 اكتوبر2020 .

يرجى العلم بأنّ أيّ طلب يقدّم بعد التاريخ المذكورأعلاه لن يصنّف تحت قائمة أولوية الالتحاق للإخوة، وإنّما مع الطلبات الخارجيّة الأخرى، حيث سيفتح باب التسجيل لغير الإخوة في بداية يناير 2021.

لتعبئة طلب التسجيل للإخوة، يرجى النقر على عبر الرابط التالي :

http://gad.openapply.eu

- في حال كان لديكم حساب على موقع التسجيل الإلكتروني، يرجى تقديم الطلب الجديد عبر الحساب ذاته، وذلك بالضغط على تسجيل الدخول عبر الرابط التالي: https://qad.openapply.eu/parents/sign_in
 - لنقل الأشقاء بين مدارس مؤسسة قطر فقط، يرجى استخدام " تطبيق نقل " في حال كان لديكم إخوة يدرسون حاليا في أي من مدارس مؤسسة قطر، وذلك تجنباً لدفع رسوم الطلب، يرجى النقر على الرّابط:
 https://gad.openapply.eu/apply/forms/25190
 - إذا كنتم ترغبون في تقديم طلب لمرحلة الروضة 1 و 2 والتمهيدي، فيرجى استخدام "تطبيق Pre-KG للقبول" وذلك لتجنب دفع رسوم الطلب من خلال النقر على الرابط التالي :

https://gad.openapply.eu/apply/forms/28471

تفضلو بقبول فائق الأحترام و نتطلع إلى تلقّي طلباتكم

مكتب التسجيل

أكاديمية قطر – الدّوحة

